
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND 

SECURITY AND FEMA- INDIVIDUAL 

ASSISTANCE 

 
 The City of Freeport has authorized FEMA to utilize the Freeport Recreation Center 

for individual assistance from Hurricane Beryl beginning August 7, 2024, for a soft 

opening at 1:00 p.m. and will continue normal operations on August 8, 2024 

Hurricane Beryl unfortunately damaged most of the City’s buildings which limits the 

use of our facilities currently. The Freeport Recreation Center is the only facility 

available to host FEMA currently and the decision was made to host the FEMA 

individual assistance program for the residents of Freeport. FEMA will be providing 

services to our residents for Disaster Recovery Center (DRC) for individual 

assistance providing information such as status of applications and general 

information on FEMA disaster assistance along with other Federal, State, Local and 

voluntary organizations providing similar information on their programs. Normal 

operating hours will be 8a.m -6 p.m., Monday – Saturday located at 803 N. Front 

Street, Freeport TX. 77541. The Freeport Recreation Center will be closed until 

September 30, 2024, during this event. We apologize for the inconvenience.  

 

Thank you, 

Lance Petty 

City Manager 


